
Deborah Tackett, Historic Preservation & Architecture Officer  
City of Miami Beach
Planning Department
1700 Convention Center Drive
Miami Beach, FL 33139

June 06, 2024

Re: Pickleball courts at Flamingo Park

Dear Ms. Tackett:

I am writing for a group of pickleball players representing over hundred players residents of the area 
around Flamingo Park.

The positive impact of pickleball on the families’ quality of life is well documented. This largely 
contributes to the growth of its popularity.

Pickleball courts in Flamingo Park will significantly enhance the lifestyle of many residents in the 
surrounding area.

Please support the initiative to build three pickleball courts in Flamingo Park.

Thank you in advance and best regards,

Zoran Mihajlovic, USA Pickleball ambassador, Miami Beach resident
David Grieser, Miami Beach resident
Raquel Berman, Miami Beach resident
Joseph Johnston, Miami Beach resident
Elizabeth Pellici, Miami Beach resident




